
SELECT BOARD MEETING 
REGULAR SESSION MINUTES 

Monday, June 3, 2019 
Senior Center 

85 Main Street, Wales, MA 
 

Members Present:  Chairman James Whalen, Vice Chairman William Matchett III, Clerk Michael Valanzola 
Others Present:  John Novak; Nelson Rodriguez; Diane Piazzo; Ed Boyce; Ron McClain; Nancy Groom; Patricia Poirier; Paul 
Ducharme; Keith Davis, FinCom Member; Mary Grace; Barry Randall; Christine Randall; Dennis Ward; Sue Hagen; David 
Foote, BOH Chair; Dick Silva, Transfer Station Manager; Pamela Leduc, Executive Secretary      
 
Chairman Whalen called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Transfer Station FY20 Fee Schedule:  Ms. Leduc presented her Transfer Station Fee Analysis to the Board and the 
residents in attendance.  FY20 permit fees were proposed as follows: 
 
Resident sticker    $125 
Resident senior sticker   $100 
Additional household sticker  $20 
Nonresident sticker   $150 
Commercial sticker   $250 
Trash bag sticker (up to 30 gal)   $2 
 
Mr. Silva recommended implementing a 1 day pass to dispose of bulk items only. 
 
Selectman Matchett proposed approaching the towns of Brimfield and Holland to request the payment of an annual 
“buy in” fee on behalf of their resident users of the facility. 
 
Unanimous consent was given to define “senior” as 62 years or older. 
 
Motion 060319-01 by Selectman Valanzola; seconded by Selectman Matchett; to adopt the FY20 permit fees proposed 
by the Executive Secretary with the exception of a separate commercial rate.  The motion passed unanimously.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion by Selectman Matchett; seconded by Selectman Valanzola; to adjourn the meeting at 5:44 pm.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Pamela A. Leduc 
Executive Secretary 

 


